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1.0

Purpose of Report

1.1

The purpose of this report is to provide members with an update on the
determination by the Department for Communities (DfC) regarding fees for
Entertainment Licences for the duration of the 2021/2022 financial year
and to advise on the current arrangements within council regarding
Entertainments Licences for the year 2020/2021.

2.0

Background

2.1

Under Article 3 and Schedule 1 of the Local Government (Miscellaneous
Provisions) (Northern Ireland) Order 1985, as amended by Article 52 of the
Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) (Northern Ireland) Order 1992,
certain specified entertainment shall not be provided at places, except, and in
accordance with, the terms, conditions and restrictions that are included in
entertainment licences granted by district councils. The legislation also
requires that any application for the grant, renewal, transfer or variation of an
entertainment shall be accompanied by fee as the DfC may from time to time
determine.

2.2

On the 10th February 2021 the DfC announced a change in the fees for
Entertainment Licences for one year with effect from 6th April 2021. A nominal
licence fee of £1 has been introduced for renewal applications only. A copy of
the circular 4/2021 is provided at Appendix 1 to this report.

2.3

The reduction is to remain in place for the duration of the 2021/2022 financial
year and will be subject to review early next year to determine whether there
is a need to extend the measure beyond this period.

2.4

This temporary easement directly addresses the issue of costs to businesses,
applies some consistency across all council areas, and keeps the
arrangement within the scope of the current legislation.

2.5

Council has lost a significant portion of income from the entertainment
licensing fees during 2020/2021 as a result of the Covid 19 restrictions on the
hospitality and the process of adding time on to entertainment licences that
were not used during this time. The introduction of the nominal licence fee will
result in a further loss of income from this source during the year to come.

2.6

Councils have been asked to continue to notify the DfC of any potential loss
of income incurred which can be met from funding provided by the Executive.
A claim will be submitted in this regard.

3.0

Current Arrangements

3.1

Entertainment premises were asked to close from 21st March 2020 and have
remained as such, unable to provide entertainment and therefore use their
Entertainment Licence since this time.
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3.2

Such premises were advised from this time that the enforced closure would
not be detrimental to them and that time would be added to their
Entertainment Licence when restrictions were lifted.

3.3

Under the Order a premise must apply for the renewal of their licence before
the expiry of the current licence – otherwise their application will be for the
grant of a new licence and not a renewal.

4.0

Considerations

4.1

A number of premises decided not to renew their licence over the past year
due to business restrictions and some have not been able to pay the fee.
(approximately 20% at time of writing). These premises will need to apply for
the grant of licence when they reopen and hence will need to meet the full
licence fee and cannot avail of this revised £1 fee.

4.2

Whilst this amendment to the fee is to be welcomed in that it will support some
businesses it only covers premises renewing their licence after the 6 April
2021.

4.3

Businesses that have had to renew since last March when the COVID
pandemic arrived will still need to pay the full fee to renew their licence for the
current year. To prevent any detriment however, the equivalent time lost will
be added to the renewed licence.

4.4

Whilst the Department did request information regarding the impact on the
council’s income prior to issue of the circular, they did not consult on their
proposals to assist businesses.

4.5

It is considered that the Council should write to the Department and raise their
concern that this amendment of the fee structure will not support all licensed
premises especially those who did not renew their licence over the past year
due to health restrictions. Consideration should be given to extending this
licence fee to cover those premises if they wish to renew their licence in the
coming year.

5.0

Recommendation

5.1

It is recommended that Council notes the report and considers writing to the
Department to ask that consideration be given to extending the £1 licence fee
to those premises applying for a grant of licence if they previously held an
entertainment licence prior to the COVID restrictions coming into effect in
March 2020.
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